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17 Kildare Street, 

Dublin 2. 

27th January 2021 

Ms Helen McEntee TD, 

Minister for Justice and Equality, 

Dept of Justice and Equality, 

51 St. Stephen's Green, 

Dublin 2. 

 

Dear Ms McEntee, 

Firstly, may I express the hope that your recovery from recent infection is going well, and that 

you are suffering no lingering ill-effects. 

I am following up my submission to you of 9th December, and would appreciate some 

feedback from your officials on the content. However, in unrelated correspondence with the 

Deputy Data Protection Commissioner (DDPC), which is appended below, I also raised the 

data protection issue in the context of the proposed Integrated Insurance Fraud Database, 

which was officially referred to in the 10th progress update1 of the CIWG last March.  

While we are disappointed with the responses of the DDPC to the issue of the “gaming” of 

subject access requests in Ireland by personal injury litigants, he very clearly elucidates the 

legal position of the DPC.  

Nevertheless, it is very difficult for us to understand what precisely are the issues impeding 

the expansion of access to an extant database that has not, to our knowledge, fallen foul of 

the GDPR. 

Of great concern to us is the response of the DDPC to this issue. He states that “scant 

justification for the necessity and proportionality of the proposal or the identification and 

mitigation of risks to individuals has been presented to us.” We would have thought it self-

evident that abundant justification for the Fraud Database is available from your Department, 

An Garda Síochána, and from the Personal Injuries Commission.  

 
1 Cost of Insurance Working Group 10th Progress Update March 2020 

https://assets.gov.ie/70903/4e1f7a2188f54b9fa718b46ea554cbaf.pdf
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We must take the DDPC at his word when he advises that the DPC is “available for further 

consultation once the necessary data protection assessments have been carried out,” as we 

would have assumed this had long ago taken place.  

This all feeds the concerns of insurance policy holders, and the victims of exaggerated and 

fraudulent claims, that no material progress is being contemplated, let alone achieved, in 

addressing the cost of insurance. 

Can your Department advise (a) which of the stakeholders is responsible for carrying out these 

assessments; and (b) when will they be carried out?  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Neil McDonnell 
Chief Executive 
 
 
CC Tánaiste Leo Varadkar TD, DETE  

Minister of State Robert Troy TD, DETE 
Dr Orlaigh Quinn, Secretary General, DETE 
Mr Declan Hughes, Assistant Secretary General, DETE 
Mr John Newham, Assistant Secretary General, DETE 
Ms Oonagh McPhillips, Secretary General, Department of Justice 

 Ms Oonagh Buckley, Deputy Secretary General, Department of Justice 
 

 

 



3 
 

  



4 
 

  



5 
 

  



6 
 

 

  



7 
 

  



8 
 

 


